Mr. Bill Hainline, Russell, Kansas.

Dear Bill:

I am mighty happy to know that you and Herb Michaelis are going to enroll in summer school at the University. I want you to come to the office when you arrive and we will be glad to help you in every possible way. We will have jobs for you when you desire them.

Please convey my best wishes to Herb. I know you both will have a fine time. We are happy indeed to have you.

Very sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA:AH